T-Craft Flyer SEPTEMBER 2003

Dear Members — Next GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING will be Tuesday September 30, 2003 at 7 PM at the
Nampa airport terminal building. Use the gated entrance north of the building and come to the west side building
entrance. The next regular Board meeting will be October 14, 2003, 7 PM at the hangar.

NEW MEMBERS will introduced and voted on at this meeting, come and welcome them to our club.

NO EXCUSES FOR NOT CLEANING THE AIRPLANE AFTER YOUR FLIGHT, interior and
exterior. You will be charged %2 hour at the aircraft rate if you fail this obligation.

A/C STATUS - as of 9-9-03 and updated as of 9-25-03

375 — New attitude indicator installed ($490.00).went in for 100hr engine inspection and had prop AD taken care of.

686 — New turn coordinator, shock mounts on instrument panel installed and new transponder ($1600.00).

64L— Carb heat cable replaced, 30+ hrs past TBO, new engine on order. Annual due at the end of September.

91X~ Prop strike, a/c is grounded until further notice, waiting for insurance company to give us directions on how to
proceed. We are looking at the possibility to zero time the engine for $5,500.00. Annual due at the end of
September.

29Q - okay

0YD —Engine passed TBO. We will have 25 hour oil changes and 50 hr engine inspections from now on until
Engine change. Bid on rebuilt is $17,000.00 plus removal, reinstall and prop work, replaced rotating beacon.

New carbon monoxide detectors will be installed as soon as they arrive.

A REMINDER - DO NOT FUEL 375 after your flight, fuel it before your flight. We can better manage weight and
balance by calculating useable fuel before the flight. A fuel gauge is in the aircraft for you to see how much fuel is
in the tanks.

ANOTHER REMINDER - please do not forget to SIGN OUT THE AIRCRAFT before you leave the building.
Ground School Refresher Classes will begin November 25, 2003 at 7 PM and will be on the third Tuesday each
month for 1 hour each, everyone is welcome. Final details will be given at the meeting and a reminder will be sent

before each meeting.

Please update your e-mail address and street address on Schedule Master on your user page whenever your address
changes, this is a main line of communication within the Club for now.

Meet and greet fellow members when you are at the hangar and help keep an eye on hangar security.

Daryl Linde, Secretary, T-Craft Aero Club



